## AUGUST 18, 2014 PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES CITY OF EDGERTON

Chris Wellnitz called the meeting to order at 6:15 p.m. Committee members present were Dave Thomas and Matt McIntyre. Also present were City Administrator Ramona Flanigan, Mayor Chris Lund, Public Works Director Tom Hartzell, Police Chief Tom Klubertanz, and Alderperson Mark Wellnitz.

Klubertanz confirmed the agendas were properly posted on Friday, August 15, 2014 at BMO Harris Bank, the Post Office, Edgerton Library and City Hall.

## **APPROVAL OF PUBLIC SAFETY MINUTES:**

A McIntrye/Wellnitz motion to approve the May 19, 2014 Public Safety Committee meeting minutes passed, all voted in favor.

## **DISCUSS AND CONSIDER SPEED LIMIT ON HIGHWAY 59:**

Flanigan reported there were no updates regarding the Speed Limit on Highway 59. Wellnitz suggested postponing discussion until a future meeting.

## **POLICE CHIEF REPORT:**

Klubertanz stated that the department serviced over 7,000 calls for the year and all of the officers have completed the mandatory firearm training. Klubertanz stated that the Radio Tower has been ordered and will take a week to install. The Edgerton Police Department is now part of an OWI task force that is covered by a grant. Klubertanz also stated that there will be changes made when school starts to provide better traffic flow during school hours.

Being no other business before the Public Safety Committee, a McIntrye/Wellnitz motion to adjourn passed, all voted in favor.

Ramona Flanigan/wjm City Administrator